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To: Maryelizabethsciacca@gmail.com

Hi Mary,

Attached is a copy of the Division's MLRB hearing withdrawal notice for the Notice of Violation (NOV) for the Ferrero Pit
(M-2000-028) from the August 2024 Board hearing.

As the letter states, please send the Civil Penalty payment via check to the address listed in the document within 30 days
(by September 1, 2024).

Thanks again for working with us and for helping your Dad with this matter. Here is a link to a release request form for him
to fill out so that we can schedule an inspection to assess whether or not we can release his site this
year: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1S7XBbituMeKorIiHjEgJhnNCwjJhdZWl/view

Thank you,

Amber M. Gibson 
Environmental Protection Specialist I

P 720.836.0967 |  F 303.832.8106 | 
amber.gibson@state.co.us 

Mailing: DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216
Physical: 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203
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August 2, 2024 

 
Mike A. Ferrero 
34320 Hwy 12 
Trinidad, CO 81082 

 
 
 
RE: Notice of Withdrawal of Violation No. MV-2024-012 and Notice of Board Hearing, Ferrero 

Pit, File No. M-2000-028 
 

Dear Mr. Ferrero: 

On July 31, 2024 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received your past due 
2023 Annual Report, Map, and fee payment. Therefore, the Notice of Violation for C.R.S. 
34-32.5-116(3)(a) and (b) sent out on June 26, 2024 has been withdrawn from the scheduled 
August 21-22, 2024 meeting of the Mined Land Reclamation Board, and you are no longer 
required to attend this meeting. The above listed permit is now in compliance.  

Please, submit the civil penalty assessed in the amount of $323.00 to the Division within 30 days of 
this letter (By September 1, 2024). A check shall: 

• Be made payable to “Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety”. 

• Have the violation number “MV-2024-012” in the memo line. 

• Be mailed to DRMS Room 215, 1001 E 62nd Ave, Denver, CO 80216.  

 

The Division would like to thank you for your cooperation in the resolution of this matter. 

If you have any questions, please contact Amber Gibson at amber.gibson@state.co.us or at 
720-836-0967. 

 
Sincerely, 
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Amber M. Gibson 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

 
EC: 

Russ Means, Minerals Program Supervisor, DRMS 
Jared Ebert, Senior EPS, DRMS 
Jeff Fugate, AGO 


